October 17, 2001
First day revocation hearing
	
	
Nancy Dallas 



DAYTON - Final testimony in the special use permit revocation hearing for Advanced Specialty Gases will be heard on Thursday.

With some members of the board citing prior commitments, Lyon County Commission Chairman Bob Milz on Tuesday cut off almost nine hours of testimony at 7:00 p.m.

The first day was spent with District Attorney Leon Aberasturi and ASG attorney George Allison seeking supporting words from those called to testify.

With both sides stating there was no hope of a negotiated settlement, District Attorney Leon Aberasturi began the revocation hearing by calling four witnesses to back up the county's case against renewing the operating permit for the troubled nitrogen tri fluoride production facility. ASG attorney George Allison was given 30 minutes to cross-examine each witness. Aberasturi, in return, was given 30 minutes to cross-examine ASG witnesses.

After the county's case was presented, Allison called Vice President Jurgen Poblotzki to testify on behalf of ASG. Milz, noting the late hour, called for public participation before any further ASG witnesses were called. The day ended with Allison's questioning of ASG President Michael Koonce. Aberasturi will have his opportunity to cross-examine him when the hearing resumes at 2:00 p.m. Thursday.

Noting the late hour, public participation was allowed prior to Koonce's testimony. The attorneys for the three major developers in the area deferred until testimony is concluded on Thursday.

Allison strongly protested the allowing of public testimony by consultant Dr. David Manuta, hired as an expert witness by Landmark Homes development. Manuta was on the list of potential consultants considered by the county.

"I knew nothing about this. It is unfair. If you (the county) had wanted him, you would have hired him. He has been hired by a third party and is not the public," Allison stated.

Former employee Art Merrill's testimony garnered considerable attention as he reiterated what he told Nevada Department of Environmental Protection officials during two interviews following the July 30, 2001 explosion in the plant's distillation room.

Merrill stated he felt he left ASG on bad terms after four and one-half years of employment.

"I didn't feel like I was part of the ASG team anymore and was not happy with the way things were going," he said.

He said he was concerned with ASG's lack of safety awareness and what he speculated were improper procedures at the plant following a fire on March 17, 2000 and the explosion on July 30, 2001.

Poblotzki, however, contradicted Merrill's charges and denied all allegations leveled by the county. He claimed Merrill was a disgruntled employee and went to NDEP because he was unhappy with not receiving an expected promotion.

NDEP Chemical Accident Prevention Branch Supervisor Mark Zusy and Central Lyon County Fire Department Assistant Chief Mark Darragh also cited alleged violations at the plant.

Kristine Burgess, Principal Engineer with SECOR, summarized the county funded evaluation of events leading up to the July 30 explosion and the consulting firm's "worst case release scenario" model. She noted that even if all protocols are followed there can be no guarantee of any further incidents at the plant and the board of commissioners would have to balance the value of the plant to the community against the risks the plant might present to the community.

On Thursday, following the calling of all ASG witnesses and the conclusion of testimony, the two attorneys will each have 30 minutes to summarize their cases.
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DAYTON -- Public testimony on the opening day of the Advanced Specialty Gases special use permit revocation hearing leaned heavily toward terminating operations at the controversial gas manufacturing plant.

The hearing continues today in Yerington.

Limited to five-minute presentations, nine of the 10 presentations voiced concerns to Lyon County commissioners over the safety of plant operations and the plant's threat to a nearby school and surrounding homes.

Dr. David Manuta, testifying on behalf of developer James Bawden, told the board hydrogen fluoride, used in the manufacture of nitrogen trifluoride, is a "horrendous health hazard that needs 100 percent vigilance." Even though the company meets basic compliance regulations, he claimed none of the employees except ASG Vice President Jurgen Poblotzki meet the condition of proper chemical training.

"It is my opinion that the special use permit must be revoked and that ASG not be allowed to continue to manufacture nitrogen trifluoride in Dayton, Nevada, or in any location in close proximity to residential areas," Manuta wrote to the board.

School Superintendent Nat Lommori said the school board, at the urging of Dayton residents, held a special meeting just prior to Tuesday's hearing to compose a statement regarding the plant.

The resulting letter requested commissioners thoroughly investigate operations and base their decision on the health, safety and welfare of the schools and community of Dayton.

In the event the commissioners approve continued operations at the plant, the board asked the company be required "to install a direct phone line and an alarm line to Sutro Elementary School, and a outside horn alarm system for the community that will simultaneously alarm the school and community upon any incident."

As the lone proponent to speak from the audience, Curtis Duff said the plant's chemical storage safety measures were "heads and above" what he had observed at his former place of employment.

Duff is plant manager at the company and is a member of the plant's hazardous materials team.

Attorneys representing Millard Development, Sutro Development and Chase Development will add their public comments following the conclusion of witness testimony.

Company attorneys will then be allowed to rebut public statements.

IF YOU GO
What: Hearing on Dayton gas plant permit
Where: Administrative Complex, 27 S. Main St. in Yerington
When: 2 p.m. today
For information: Call 775-577-5037 or 775-463-6531.


